

Report to Housing SPC

Date: 11<sup>th</sup> May 2022

Item No. 4

## 19<sup>TH</sup> OCTOBER, 2021 - MS TEAMS MEETING

., ••.•		
Attendees:	Apologies:	
Alice Simington (AS): SEO, Dublin City Council	Tom Gifford (TG): Hail	
Jean Coleman (JC): Irish Wheelchair Association (IWA)	Sandra Keenan: St. Margaret's	
Eire McNamee (EMcN): OT Cheeverstown	Carol Gouldsbury (CG): Senior Social Worker, DCC	
John Cowman (JC): HSE, Housing Coordinator Mental H. Services (CHO7)	Lucy Sutton (LS): HSE, Mental Health	
Éadaoin Ni Chleirigh (ENC): ICSH	James Cawley (JC): Independent Living Movement Ireland (ILMI)	
Dicky John Uthaman (DJU): HSE Mental Health Services (CHO6)		
Sean Nugent, HSE Mental Health		
	Alice Simington (AS): SEO, Dublin City Council Jean Coleman (JC): Irish Wheelchair Association (IWA) Eire McNamee (EMcN): OT Cheeverstown John Cowman (JC): HSE, Housing Coordinator Mental H. Services (CHO7) Éadaoin Ni Chleirigh (ENC): ICSH Dicky John Uthaman (DJU): HSE Mental Health Services (CHO6)	

What	Discussion	Comment/Action
Draft Strategy Is Content Broadly ok? Comments/Edits/Suggestions	Agreement that Strategy well composed and covered all that was discussed at the previous brainstorm session	<ol> <li>Action: AS to read add reference to "Our Housing Rights" by ICMI</li> </ol>
Draft Actions/Objectives Views on current (draft) Actions/Objectives. Gaps/Edits/Suggestions	Broad consensus from members that the targets needed to be SMART with more clear deliverables.	<ol> <li>Action: AS to refine some of the targets</li> <li>Action: AS to provide detail at next meeting regarding delivery mechanisms/Dev Plan and DCC</li> <li>Action: AS to find out regarding the new medical form – is it required to be repeated by those already on the housing list.</li> </ol>
Nat'l Themes Views on emerging Themes vis-à-vis ours. Gaps/Edits/Suggestions	Reviewed themes and agreed that those relevant to this level LA Housing Disability Steering Group had been sufficient covered	<ol> <li>Action: AS to send on the document rec'd from the Housing Agency</li> </ol>
Outstanding Actions Who needs to do what/how to focus next meetings	<ul> <li>Importance of developing the promotion element of the strategy.</li> <li>Reminding that each member of the group is representing their constituents, not just their organisation, and therefore, need to have individualised promotion strategies to work on</li> <li>Advocacy already done as part of the development of this strategy by highlighting key issues in Section 8</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Action: Need to work on gaps in the strategy, particularly around promotion of strategy and the role that each member will take on this with their stakeholders.</li> <li>Action: Alice to present to the groups regarding the Development Plan</li> </ul>

	'Chaallenges' and submitted to the Housing Agency - How to capture case studies		
AOB	New membership of DPO organisation - Independent Living Movement Ireland (ILMI) Sensor: ASIAM approached but don't have capacity	8.	Action: At some point, need to review the members of the group, as per ToR for HDSG
Next Meeting	Proposed in person. Longer than one hour Approx mid-November**	<u>9.</u>	Action: AS to consult with DJU if venue in DCC not available and see what's possible in Clonskeagh.